
 
 

 
Clinton Township Trustees Meeting 

Fulton County, Ohio 
 
 July 8, 2024          1:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
Others Present:    Nancy Yackee Fiscal Officer, Eric Eyer, Road Superintendent, Jason Fisher, Zoning  
Inspector, Phil Kessler, Fire Chief 
Guests:  Roy Miller, Fulton County Sheriff, Neal Beck 
 
Trustee Dave Murry passed away Saturday, July 6, 2024.  He will be missed.  Our thoughts and prayers 
go out to the family. 
 

   

   
  

President Rick Frey called the meeting to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer. 
 
Trustee Hite made a motion to accept the minutes of the June 20, 2024 regular meeting as written.  
Trustee Frey seconded the motion. 
By vote:   Frey - Yes      Hite – Yes           Motion carried 
 
Trustee Frey made a motion to accept the July 8, 2024 agenda as given.  Trustee Hite seconded the 
motion. 
By vote:   Frey-Yes       Hite – Yes           Motion carried 
 
Trustee Frey made a motion to pay the bills as presented.   Trustee Hite seconded the motion. 
By vote:    Frey - Yes      Hite – Yes          Motion carried                            
 
Fiscal Officer Nancy Yackee presented the following financial reports for review and signatures and/or 
initials of the Trustees: 06/21/24-07/8/24 Payment Listing, Receipt Listing, Appropriation Status, 
Appropriation Budget, Revenue Status, Revenue Budget, Cash Summary by Fund. A copy of the Fund 
Status Report was given to each Trustee. 
 
    
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Neal Beck was in attendance to talk about the tree at Pettisville Cemetery to be removed. He is asking for 
Clinton Township to help with the cost. The Trustees will discuss about helping financially in removing the 
tree. The tree is theirs to take care of.  The Township will help with the half of a quoted cost for the 
driveway repair. 
 
Discussion with Roy Miller about golf carts in the streets of Pettisville. They can be driven as long as it is 
less then 35 mph.  It needs to be licensed and inspected.  The driver needs to be 16 and have a valid 
drivers license.  Seat belts need to be worn.   
 
The flags in Pettisville Cemetery and Bayes Cemetery have been installed. 
 
The old Senior Center building will be ours July 22, 2024.  Discussion of what to do with the building etc. 
 
ZONING 
 
Couple of permits. A developer has contacted Jason about putting a Loves Truck Stop at H and SH 108 
in the SW corner. 
 
 
FIRE 
 



802 is back in service.  808 is working well.  The mobile radios are installed.  Hose reel upgrade is 
finished.  Hose testing in August. 
 
 
ROAD 
Rd 16 project can be mostly done by Eric and Derek. Discussion 
Rd 16 bet Rt 2 and F-Water is getting away now 
Next week Eric is going to be gone and Derek will also be gone.  If anything needs to done call the 
Trustees  
 
CEMETERY 
 
Nothing new to report with Wauseon Union Cemetery 
Trim trees in Cemeteries this winter. 
 
Replacing Dave Murry as Trustee-The existing Trustees will need to appoint a new Trustee to fill the 
vacancy term. The Trustees have decided to post the opening online and ask for resumes by July 24, 
2024. 
 
RESOLUTION 22-2024-07-08- A Motion was made by Trustee Hite and second by Trustee Frey.  Motion 
carried. 
By vote:   Frey - Yes      Hite – Yes           Motion carried 
 
RESOLUTION 23-2024-07-08-  A motion was made by Trustee Hite to transfer the property in section 30 
in Clinton Township  4.649 acres 04-006955-00-000.  A second was made by Trustee Frey.  Motion 
carried. 
By vote:  Frey - Yes                Hite – Yes           Motion carried 
 
 
The next township meeting will be held Thursday, August 1 at 1:00 PM. 
July 18, 2024 meeting is cancelled. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Trustee Hite to adjourn at 4:35 p.m.  Trustee Frey seconded the motion.      
By vote:  Frey - Yes                Hite – Yes           Motion carried 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Rick Frey, President 

 
____________________________________   Date: July 8, 2024 

 
 
____________________________________   _______________________________ 
Ivan Hite                        Nancy J Yackee, Fiscal Officer 


